NSPS Surveying USA
Supporting National Geodetic Survey Missions
1. A historic opportunity to improve the nation’s surveying framework
On March 19th 2011, a first-ever simultaneous nationwide Global Positioning 
System (GPS) survey will be conducted by members of the National Society of Professional Surveyors (NSPS) to commemorate National Surveyors Week and promote the numerous benefits of GPS.  This effort will include volunteer surveyors from all 50 states and numerous U.S. Territories.
Those survey data which meet requirements below will be a valuable contribution to the National Spatial Reference System, a nationwide survey control network which links and improves federal, state, and local surveying and mapping activities. To contribute your GPS data, simply fill out the attached field notes, then upload your data and mark description to http://geodesy.noaa.gov/OPUS/ using option > publish my solution. This will utilize the National Geodetic Survey’s Online Positioning User Service to process and publish the survey results. 
2.  Publishing requirements
2.1 mark: Any permanent mark of public interest is acceptable. Existing NGS marks, particularly NGS bench marks, will provide the most value to geodetic models. Your state geodetic advisor can help in choosing specific marks (or bench mark lines) in areas of sporadic GEOID/GPSBM coverage (blank areas on this map) or rejected GPSBM (or adjacent bench marks) listed here.
2.2 GPS data: Publishing via OPUS requires a 4+ hour, dual-frequency GPS data file. Poor quality data (obstructed or noisy GPS) may fail the publishing quality filters.
2.3 equipment: See the acceptable antenna list: http://geodesy.noaa.gov/ANTCAL
Fixed height tripods are preferred, or carefully measure height to the ARP (defined for each antenna at the ANTCAL website above.) Bring a camera for the required digital mark photos, as described on the attached form.
3.  Contacts
NSPS Surveying USA – Debi Anderson – surveyorlady@yahoo.com
OPUS – Neil Weston, 301-713-3191 x 103 – neil.d.weston@noaa.gov 

Fieldwork & Publishing - Joe Evjen, 301-713-3194 x 109 - joe.evjen@noaa.gov 
State Advisors – Ross MacKay, 301-713-1054 x 113 - ross.mackay@noaa.gov 
Surveyor Associations – Dave Doyle, 301-713-3178 - dave.doyle@noaa.gov 
